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PRESIDENT’S LETTER by Dixie Alms    OCTOBER 2024  
Hi Everyone! 
 
Ann is overwhelmed, and I said I’d write the president’s letter (over a week ago when my head was a little better 
organized).  I returned home today from a week of sewing at the Shrine where I once again overestimated what I 
could accomplish.  I took material for eight pillowcases, one comfort quilt, at least three quilts and ended up 
spending the week piecing the back of a quilt for a friend whose health is tanking.  The quilt top is ready to be 
quilted as soon as I finish the back. 
 
This is a very important meeting since we are having elections and will vote on by-laws changes and a new budget.  
Please plan to attend if you can, or get your proxy to someone (or the board) if you cannot attend.  I know we have 
a number of members who are traveling, and we need to meet our quorum of 21 members in attendance in order 
to hold the meeting.  Both Ann and Karen Smith will be in the air during the meeting as they return from a Judy 
Neimeyer trip to Montana.  Marcie will be running our meeting. 
 
Be sure to look over the by-laws changes that were sent out before the last meeting so you’re ready to vote.  If you 
have questions, please email ccqjuneau@gmail.com, and Debbie will respond. 
 
In addition, the church has informed us that we have exceeded our storage capacity upstairs, and we need to get it 
cleaned up.  Marcie is asking members to stay after the meeting for an hour to help clean up and organize the 
excess fabric so we can get back in the church’s good graces.  She will take whatever is non-quilting fabric to 
Salvation Army and donate it.  Marcie has also suggested that our Christmas party supplies be moved to the 
storage unit if they are still upstairs. 
 

DUES!  Dues were due in September!  Please send your dues ($35) to PO Box 35036, Juneau 

99803 as your membership has now lapsed.  If you need to pay by credit card, contact Debbie Germain.  If you 
are a new member who joined at the Quilt Show in June, your dues are current through August 2025. 
 
Elections will be held, and by-laws changes and the proposed budget for 2024-
25 will be voted on in October.  Please plan to attend the meeting. 
 
NOMINATING COMMITTEE AND ELECTIONS:  Marcie reported that the nominating committee 

made many calls and was unable to solicit additional candidates for office.  Nominations can be made from the 
floor at the October meeting.  If you are interested in running for office, please contact Marcie Benvin, Nancy 
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Krehlik or Genelle Massey. Anyone who has been a member in good standing for two or more years is eligible to 
run for office.  For more information, please contact Marcie. 

 
BY-LAWS REVISIONS:  Many many thanks to Karen Paulick and the by-laws committee who spent 

countless hours pouring over our by-laws in an effort to make them more concise by removing things that belong 
in other areas (policies and procedures).  Since our by-laws are a legal document that have to be filed with the 
State and with the IRS, they need to include only items that we must meet legally.  In addition, unless it is an 
emergency, our by-laws can only be changed at our annual meeting in even numbered years. 

 
AUDIT COMMITTEE:  Dixie needs three members to form an ad hoc committee to audit the treasurer’s 

books after September 30th.  It’s an easy task and is generally accomplished in one meeting.  Please contact Dixie 
to volunteer. 

 

 
   
CHRISTMAS PARTY:  Christine Moleski and Mindy Henricksen along with their elves are chairing the 

Christmas Party!  It will be held on Saturday, December 7th,  from 2-4:30 pm at a place to be determined.  There will 
be a contest for the best original, most sparkly apron or sweater.  Put on your creative hat and see what you can 
come up with!  See the flyer below for additional details.   

At this time, they are looking for donations for the silent auction. Please call Mindy Henricksen at 907-
209-1736 if you have questions or have an item (or items) to donate.  Mindy does not answer her phone if she 
doesn't recognize the number.  Please leave a brief message saying who you are and that it is about the guild, and 
she will call back asap. 

Thank you, Christine, Mindy and elves!!!  Please plan to attend the party!  It’s always a fabulous time! 
 



 
 
QUILT SHOW 2026:  Christine Moleski and Marcie Benvin are chairing the 2026 quilt show with help from 

Sheila Box and Mindy Henricksen!  Their first order of business is securing a venue.  Stay tuned for more details!  
Thank you, ladies, for stepping forward!!! 

 
  



OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS: 
Della Koelling  Judy Macnak  Sarah McNair-Grove 

 
 

SOV Food Bank:  Please remember to bring food to Shepherd of the Valley’s food bank when you come to 

our meetings. Our rent for storage and use of the meeting room is reduced with the expectation that we will 
provide at least $50 worth of food to the food bank each month. Attending members have been doing quite well 
with contributions. It would be wonderful for members who are not able to attend meetings, but still have the 
benefit of our space rental, to contribute occasionally. 

 
CCQ Zipper Pulls:  The beautiful enamel zipper pulls from William Spear are available in blue or black.  They 

will be sold to CCQ members for $15 each at CCQ Business Meetings. 
 
Newsletter items are due the first Saturday of each month.  Please send Show and 

Tell photos, articles and other items to dixiepeach@mac.com.  Please remember Dixie is the editor not 
the article writer. 
 

EDUCATIONAL OPPORTUNITIES:   
RainTree Quilting offers a wide variety of classes monthly ranging from AccuQuilt projects, embroidery, a 
quarterly bag class, Make 9 discussion (free) and Make 9 class for garments (or whatever you need assistance 
making or completing), plus machine mastery, kids’ camps and longarm training.  You can shop online and see class 
offerings at raintreequilting.com. 

               
VIRTUAL OPPORTUNITIES: 
Cultured Expressions offers virtual classes.  Go to https://culturedexpressions.podia.com to see the class 

offerings and replay of classes that were live.   
 
Electric Quilt 8 offers both virtual and in person classes.  Deb Riddle has also offered classes at RainTree. 
 
TRAVEL OPPORTUNITIES: 
2024 
October 18-20:  The WSQ (Washington State Quilters) Quilt Show, Spokane WA.  Featurihg Robin Ruth quilts 

and classes at sewingexpo.com 

October 31-November 3:  International Quilt Festival/Houston; 50th anniversary show!; 83 teachers, 246 

classes & 24 lectures; plus “Ricky Tims in concert” & “an evening of style with Nick Verreos”; EQ8 classes offered; 
classes begin 10-28; more info at quilts.com. 
November 6-9:  Quiltfest Virtual Schoolhouse #9; classes and lectures; details at www.quiltfest.com 
November 14-16:  Original Sewing & Quilt EXPO, Novi, MI; classes, shopping, fashion, demos; details at 
sewingexpo.com 
December 5-13:  Textile and Costume Tour – Italy with Luana Rubin of equilter.com; reserve your spot by July 

30; cost $5995/person; add the Alpine Christmas Market Extension on December 13-16 for $1260; additional 
information at equilter@equilter.com 

2025 
January 22-25, 2025:  Road to California, Ontario, CA:  classes/teachers are listed; registration is open; classes 

fill up fast; details at roadtocalifornia.com 
February 2-14, 2025:  Panama Canal Cruise!  American Quilter’s Society member’s exclusive sponsored by 

Quilt Seminars at Sea; instructors:  Heather Kojan, Heidi Proffetty, Catherine Redford and Cindy Seitz-Krug; 12 
different classes offered; also meet the Costa Rican quilt guild; the email link I clicked on in my AQS newsletter 
took me directly to quiltcruises.com; I suggest you start with americanquilter.com if you are interested. 
February 19-22, 2025:  AQS Quilt Week, Daytona Beach, FL; many classes; details at americanquilter.com 

https://culturedexpressions.podia.com/


March 12-15, 2025:  AQS Quilt Week, Branson, MO; EQ8 & many other classes; details at americanquilter.com 
March 16-21, 2025:  Robin Ruth will be at Empty Spools in Asilomar, CA; details at emptyspoolsseminars.com 
March 27-29, 2025:  Electric Quilt 8 Academy, Perrysburg, Ohio; details at classes.electricquilt.com 
April 8-11, 2025:  SewJourn East Coast, Blue Bell, PA:  details at culturedexpressions.com 
April 23-26, 2025:  AQS Quilt Week, Paducah, KY; many classes; details at americanquilter.com 

at sewingexpo.com 

April 25-26, 2025:   Fronen Steppdecker The Odessa Quilt Club Show, Odessa, WA featuring Robin Ruth 
June 2025:  Quilt with Krisi and Dixie as we cruise through Southeast Alaska; details at RainTree or from Krisi 

Selvig, Dixie Alms or Renee/Carlos Boozer 
August 20-23, 2025:  AQS Quilt Week, Grand Rapids, MI; many classes; details at americanquilter.com 
September 10-13, 2025:  AQS Quilt Week, Lancaster, PA; many classes; details at americanquilter.com 
November 1-18, 2025:  Quilt with Krisi and Dixie on the ms Konigsdam as we cruise through the Panama 

Canal; details at RainTree or from Krisi Selvig, Dixie Alms or Renee/Carlos Boozer 

 
FREE OPPORTUNITIES:  
American Quilter’s Society:  americanquilter.com; lots of ideas, projects, tutorials and more; many additional 

ideas and projects in the members only section.   

 
Benartex fabrics:  benartex.com; free quilt patterns, virtual fabric shows and some tutorials. 
 
The International Quilt Museum is located at the University of Nebraska – Lincoln. It has the world’s largest 
publicly held collection of quilts and related items. The museum celebrates the artistic significance of quilts 
through exhibitions, global research, and diverse programs. 
 
Quilt Alliance:  quiltalliance.org; inspirational and informative articles, recordings and more; Quilt 

Alliance  believes that quilts are historical documents containing important information about the life and times of 
the maker. To keep this history from fading away, we work to document, preserve and sharprome the stories of 
quilts and their makers. 
 
Studio Art Quilt Associates (SAQA) works to promote the art quilt as a fine art medium. SAQA is a dynamic 

and active global community. Our 4,300+ members are artists, curators, collectors, and art professionals who are 
passionate about this art form.   

Surface Design Association promotes textile art through publications, exhibitions, and events. SDA provides a 

platform for exchanging ideas, learning, and collaboration and encourages critical dialogue about fiber art. At the 
heart of SDA is its quarterly publication, Surface Design Journal, which brings readers an array of concepts, 
processes, and materials. 

 
UPCOMING EVENTS: 
OCTOBER 19:  9 am-midnight:  CCQ open sew at Shepherd of the Valley Lutheran Church, 8198 Keegan Street 
OCTOBER 19 @ 10:30:  CCQ meeting followed by working on whatever is currently under your needle 
NOVEMBER 16:  CCQ meeting & open sew  
DECEMBER 7 from 2-4:30 pm:  CCQ Christmas Party 
 

WEBSITE:  ccqjuneau.com  PASSWORD:  9Patch 
 
CONTACT US: 
 Email:  ccqjuneau@gmail.com  
 Snail mail:  Capital City Quilt Guild, PO Box 35036, Juneau, AK 99803 

https://saqa.us10.list-manage.com/track/click?u=61cce8f8825a6dfd5bd2f7e9c&id=75142653ed&e=b8ddb3803a
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https://saqa.us10.list-manage.com/track/click?u=61cce8f8825a6dfd5bd2f7e9c&id=49a8319ac5&e=b8ddb3803a
https://saqa.us10.list-manage.com/track/click?u=61cce8f8825a6dfd5bd2f7e9c&id=8432906d8b&e=b8ddb3803a
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CCQ BOARD OF DIRECTORS 2022-2023 
President:  Ann Lind:  annlindfamily@gmail.com 
Vice President:  Marcie Benvin:  alohakitty50@gmail.com 
Secretary:  Dixie Alms:  dixiepeach@mac.com 
Treasurer:  Debbie Germain:  germaind62@gmail.com 

 
Comfort Quilts:  Judy Morley:  bdorja@yahoo.com 
 
Education Committee Chair:   

 
Newsletter:  Dixie Alms:  dixiepeach@mac.com; items due first Saturday every month (NOVEMBER 2) 
 
Pillowcases:  Shannon Dilley:  sdilly@gci.net 
 
Quilt Show 2026:  Christine Moleski  (cmoleski@mac.com), Marcie Benvin (alohakitty50@gmail.com), Sheila Box 
(shera@gci.net) and Mindy Henricksen (mindy_meyers@hotmail.com)  
 
UFOs:  Sandra Bleicher:  sandraaukebay@gmail.com 
 
Website:  Karen Paulick:  imkpaulick@gmail.com 

 
SHOW AND TELL …  
A big congratulations to our youngest member, Layla Underwood-Knowles!  Layla’s quilt, 
Alaska Pride, won first place in the Quilt-Youth category at the International Quilt and Fiber Arts 
Festival 2024 in Everett, Washington!   
 

   
 

mailto:bdorja@yahoo.com
mailto:sdilly@gci.net
mailto:cmoleski@mac.com
mailto:alohakitty50@gmail.com
mailto:shera@gci.net
mailto:mindy_meyers@hotmail.com
mailto:sandraaukebay@gmail.com


  
Elaine Mahaffey shared a bag and a paper pieced quilt that she made.  Elaine, a new member, 
plans to return to Juneau next summer to teach swimming lessons again.  She is very involved 
in the Arizona Quilt Guild and the Arizona Guild’s Quilt Show. 

   
Shannon Dilley shared her comfort quilt.      The quilt Judy Morley made for her sister. 



    
Terri Bonnell shared two of her quilts.  The quilt on the left is Judy Neimeyer’s Uncharted 
Waters. 
 
Judy Morley shared the following comfort quilts: 

    



    
 
Sandra Bleicher’s Halloween cards and a Halloween quilt for one of her grandchildren. 

    
 



    
Two more of Sandra’s Halloween quilts for two of her grandchildren. 
 

    
The last of Sandra’s four Halloween quilts One of Sandra’s baby quilts. 
for her grandchildren. 

   
Sandra’s baby quilt. 

 



DETAILED TREASURER’S REPORT FOR SEPTEMBER 2024 

 



 
 
  



 
CAPITAL CITY QUILTERS 

SEPTEMBER 21, 2024 
DRAFT MINUTES 

 
PRESENT:  President Ann Lind, Vice President Marcie Benvin, Secretary Dixie Alms and 
Treasurer Debbie Germain (via zoom). 
Members: Karen Smith, Christine Moleski, Deborah Johnson, Robbie Stell, Lindsey Cassidy 
(new), Terri Bonnell, Della Koelling, Louise Miller, Elaine Mahaffey (new), Heather Ramseth, 
Judy Morley, and Ida Eliason. 
Via zoom: Karen Paulick, Judy Macnak, Clare Brooks, Shannon Dilley, Mindy Henricksen (at 
10:50). 
Proxies: Sandra Bleicher and Amy Kesten. 
 
The food bank people locked the church doors making it impossible for anyone else to join the 
meeting in person.  Someone let Krisi Selvig in at 11:20 am. 
 
President Ann called the meeting to order at 10:40.  We have a quorum. 
 
New members:  Lindsay Cassidy and Elaine Mahaffey joined today. 
 
Minutes:  July minutes were approved without correction. 
 
Treasurer’s report:  Debbie’s treasurer reports were in the newsletter.  Today, she gave only 
the beginning and ending balances and reviewed our finances based on our budget.  We have 
not expended all that we budgeted; some items are over budget; some are under.  We got the 
storage unit cheaper than we estimated.  Debbie is working to finalize our books for the annual 
audit. 
 
UFO REPORT: Sandra is not here.  We had one participant (Judy Morley) who completed 
everything she had in her contract.  She has a Changing Tides gift certificate waiting for her at 
the store.  UFO contracts will start again in January (or sooner). 
 
COMFORT QUILTS:  Judy Morley reported that she is in the middle of quilting several quilts.  
She has several in her car to return to people for binding but was unsure how many.  Louise 
asked for clarification.  Comfort quilts (50” x 60”) are made and given to people in stress.  We 
donated to Hawaii after the fire on Maui, to Bartlett Oncology, to Cancer Connection in Seattle 
for local people undergoing treatment and to other local cancer patients.  Comfort quilt tops 
are made by members and are quilted by Judy.  Then, they are returned to a meeting for 
people to sew on binding and labels.  Larger quilts are sent to Cancer Connection in Seattle.  
Judy needs quilt tops; Debbie will make and send her more labels.  Judy purchased a bolt of 
batting and will submit the receipt to Debbie.  Ann collected donated yardage from the teacher 
at Dzantik’i Heeni following the building’s closing.  She asked members to stay after the 
meeting to help cut one yard pieces to put into kits for comfort quilts.  We will be cutting a 
focus fabric, a light and a dark fabric for a 3-yard quilt kit.  Ann also has free patterns that will 
be included in the kits.  The individual quilter can cut the fabric as needed for a comfort quilt. 
 



CHRISTMAS PARTY:  Christine Moleski and Mindy Henricksen are planning our Christmas Party 
for Saturday, December 7 from 2-4:30 pm.  We will have Bingo, Poke a Tree, a pot luck and lots 
of items up for auction.  Christine said they are looking for donations for the auction; if you 
have anything to donate, please contact either Christine or Mindy.  They asked that their 
budget be the same as last year; Debbie asked when they need money. 
 
NOMINATING COMMITTEE:  Marcie said she and the committee made a lot of calls.  If there 
are no nominations from the floor at the October meeting, Ann, Debbie and Dixie are willing to 
remain in office.  Marcie will be very involved in the planning of the quilt show, so we are 
looking for someone to take the Vice President’s position.  Elections are next month.  
Nominations can be made from the floor at the meeting. 
 
QUILT SHOW COMMITTEE:  Christine Moleski and Marcie Benvin are chairing the 2026 Quilt 
Show with the help of Sheila Box and Mindy Henricksen.  The first task is to choose a date and 
secure Centennial Hall.  The team is asking for donations for the silent auction.  Our last show 
cost about $9,000.  Our goal is to cover the show’s expenses.   

The show takes place every two years and takes about 1.5 years to put together.  It 
takes a team of volunteers to pull off the show.  In our proposed policies, the committee is kind 
of laid out as suggested by the by-laws committee:  marketing, set up/clean up, auction table, 
sales table, quilt entries/check in; biographies, vendors, ribbons (Debbie and Dixie), volunteers 
for demos and door duty, and other tasks as they arise.   
 
BY-LAWS:  The committee worked hard, and Karen Paulick made lots of suggestions.  Wording 
has been updated for current technology. Debbie and Karen worked for hours taking 
procedures and policies out of the by-laws which is a legal document that has to be filed with 
the State and the IRS for licensing and our 501c3 status. 

Our by-laws can be changed only in even numbered years during our annual meeting.  
Procedures and policies can be changed at any time.  Debbie sent out the current By-laws and 
the proposed By-laws last night.  Please be sure to read them all before next month’s voting.   

The changes we received last month are incorporated into what Debbie sent out last 
night.  Debbie expressed her appreciation to Karen for all her work.  Ann added that Karen got 
the committee on the right track.  If you have questions or see something that needs to be 
added or changed, contact Ann or Debbie through the CCQ email address.   

We will vote on the By-laws but not on the policies and procedures.   
 
PILLOWCASES:  Shannon reported we have been donating to four agencies that she now has on 
rotation.  She added that she cannot make all the pillowcases that are needed.  We are 
currently 32 shy for the need at the Pioneer Home and asked if members still want to make 
pillowcases.  It was said that as a 501c3 organization, we are required to do charitable projects 
(which includes our pillowcases and comfort quilts).  Christine added that the quilt show 
provides demos and asked if we have unlimited fabric.  She suggested we not supply so many 
agencies.  Ann said we’ve fallen off the wagon and need to refocus on our charitable donations.  
Shannon said Housing First usually needs only one or two; and the Johnson Center hasn’t 
needed any in months.  She asked if it is better to finish what we currently have in stock.  Ann 
noted that we have 80 members and felt we should be able to do both.  Heather suggested we 
finish what we have and re-evaluate the program.  She noted that some don’t like the holiday 
thematic pillowcases and added that if kids need duffle bags, we should make or buy some for 



the kids.  She didn’t feel their pillowcase should have to be their “luggage”.  As a foster parent, 
Ann said children’s belongings do come in garbage bags and boxes since children are typically 
removed in an emergency setting with no time to plan.  Shannon asked Marcie if she knew if we 
put away any pillowcases after the quilt show.  Did they go into our storage unit?  If they did, 
we need to get them out since they were made for children and for AWARE.  We need to 
schedule and hold some sew-ins.  Laurie Adamson would know if there are any in storage.  
Debbie said the stuff in the totes that went to storage were things that didn’t sell at the show.  
Judy Morley said she needed the quilt hangers that Bruce made for the sales table.  Ann will go 
to storage and get the pillowcases and quilt hangers.  (Deborah Johnson left.)  Debbie 
commented that when we make a profit on the quilt show, she doesn’t know if we can call it 
charitable.  Marcie pointed out that the money does go back into charity. 
 
BIRTHDAYS: Ann went upstairs to get the birthday box for August and September birthdays. 
 
SHOW AND TELL. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 11:44 am. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Dixie Alms, Secretary 
 

TREASURER’S REPORT FOR AUGUST 2024 (on next page) 
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